
 
 

 

 

Fairlington Glen 

 

Installation of Verizon FiOS Conduit Inside of B-Building Patios 

 
Please be advised that Verizon contractors will be working in the Glen to install a gray PVC conduit, in which the Fiber 

Optic cable will be housed, inside the B-Building patios, from the back fence to the building (see pictures below).  The 

conduit will be clamped to the lower edge of the fence. Additionally, a brick-colored conduit will be installed vertically 

from ground level up the back of the building to reach the upper unit. Every lower level B-Building owner/resident must 

allow the conduits to be installed as this impacts the ability of the upper unit co-owners to receive FiOS now or at a future 

date. At a future date, when the fiber optic cable has been threaded through the PVC pipe, you may unclamp the PVC pipe 

from the fence and bury it, cover it with mulch, or leave it as installed. 

 

This work will not interrupt any utility or existing cable service. The contractor’s intent is to complete the work in a 

professional manner and as quickly as possible. Please ensure that access to your patio is available and that any personal 

or bulk items be moved away from the fence line. If necessary, any padlock encountered on the gate will be removed at 

your expense. 

 

If you have any questions, send an e-mail to fglenfios@gmail.com or call Candace Lewis at Cardinal Management at 

(703) 565-5244.  

 

The work will be conducted between 8:00 am and 6:00 pm Monday through Friday and is scheduled as follows: 

 

 Nov. 28 – Dec. 2     Dec. 5 – Dec. 9 

4100 - 4156 36th Street     4300 - 4320 35th Street 

4158 - 4111 36th     3512 - 3544 Stafford Street 

4113 - 4237 36th     3548 - 3513 Stafford 

4301 - 4343 36th     3515 - 3555 Stafford 

4202 - 4218 35th Street     3561 - 3585 Stafford 

4226 - 4284 35th     3601 - 3613 Taylor Street 

       3615 - 3625 Stafford 

       3513 - 3549 Utah Street 

 

This is the first phase in a multi-phased project to bring FiOS to Fairlington. Additional information regarding the project 

can be found on the Glen’s web site at http://www.fairlington.org/glenindex.htm.  

         

B-Unit Buildings will receive both PVC gray conduit and vertical brick molding: 
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